Birth and Deaths Card of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

BOURCIER, Vincent (1915-2007) - In Ormstown on January 11, 2007 at the age of 91 years, passed away Mr. Vincent Bourcier, husband of the late Mrs. Gertrude Cairns, resident of Ormstown. He leaves to mourn his children: Maryel (André Trottier) and Philippe (Nicole Yelle), his grandchildren: Lyne, Johann, Judith, Carolyne and Louis-Vincent; his great-grandchildren: Jonathan, Vicky, Jessica and Kaen, his brothers and sisters: Jean (Anita), Hector (Marie Marthe), Adéla (Armand), Maurice (Maureen) and Louis, his sister-in-law Margretta as well as relatives and friends. The family will receive condolences at the St-Malachie Church, 10 Bridge Street, Ormstown, Saturday, January 20 at 2 p.m. followed by the funeral at 3 p.m. Burial will be at the parish cemetery. Donations to the Cancer Foundation of Valleyfield (O.V.P.A.C.), 320 Larocque Rd., Salabery-de-Valleyfield, Québec, J6T 4C2 would be appreciated. Funeral arrangements by J.A. Larin & Fils Inc., 317, Salabery-de-Valleyfield, 450.373.3636, www.jalarin.com

GOODFELLOW, Ruth (née Feeny) - At the Huntingdon County Hospital on January 14, 2007 passed away Mrs. Ruth Goodfellow (née Feeny) wife of the late Orville Goodfellow. She leaves to mourn her son Robert, her grandson Jason and many relatives and friends. Visitation will be held Tuesday, January 16, 2007 from 9:30 a.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, 170 Chateauguay Street, Huntingdon followed by the funeral at St-Joseph's Church at 11 a.m. Burial at St-Joseph's Cemetery, Huntingdon. Donations to the Huntingdon County Hospital would be appreciated.

LEBLANC, Malvina (née Picard) - In Huntingdon on January 12, 2007 at the age of 79 years, passed away Mrs. Malvina Leblanc (née Picard), wife of Mr. Elmer Leblanc. Besides her spouse, she leaves to mourn her 2 daughters: Lorraine (Claude Racine) and Francine (Réus Leboeuf), 3 grandchildren: Claudie, Benoit and Michel (Jennifer), 5 great-grandchildren, Jérémie, Tristan, Claude-Alexandra, Vincent and Caleb, her 3 sisters Alice, Elisabeth and Alma (Claude), her sister-in-law Irère Latour Leblanc as well as many relatives and friends. There was visitation on January 15, 2007 at 2:00 p.m. in St-Joseph's Church in Huntingdon. Interment St-Joseph's Cemetery in Huntingdon. Funeral arrangements Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils inc., 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon.

LINDSAY, John - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on January 14, 2007, aged 85 years, beloved husband of the late Eva Simpson, dear father of John (Linda Carrigan), James (Isobel Welburn), Allan, Willard Simpson (Joyce Dickenson). Cherished grandfather of Crystal (Daniel Beaulne), Curtis (Monica Stacey), John Jr., Logan (Laura Bernard), Megan, Robert (Melissa Hebert), Matthew, Funeral service will be held at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Chapel, Franklin Centre Wednesday, January 17 at 2 p.m. Interment Hillside Cemetery. Visitation Wednesday from 12 o'clock.

PREVOST, Francis Joseph (Frank) (1943-2006) - resident of Maryland, native of Huntingdon. Survived by his wife Bettye and children Kim. Joe. Laura and Keith, together with their spouses and children. Eldest son of the late J.H. Prevost and Grace Wattie, Brother of Lawrence, Barbara, Elaine (deceased in 2005), Robert (deceased in 2003), William and Ronald. Frank was Vietnam War veteran and, consequently, a funeral with military honours was recently held in the U.S. There will also be a service and gathering of family and friends in Huntingdon to be announced at a later date.

CARD OF THANKS

Following the death of Dany Taillefer on November 28, 2006 at the age of 25 years, his family wish to thank everyone who expressed sympathy either by their presence, cards, flowers, donations, mass cards and attendance at the funeral. Please consider these thanks as person-

The family of the late Jan Ykema would like to thank everyone who expressed their sympathy and showed their generosity at the time of his death. Thanks also to the doctors and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital.

The Ykema family

I would like to thank the doctors and staff of Huntingdon Hospital for their very good care, services and the good meals. The nice smiles of all workers and thank-you for all the activities organized during the Holidays. All was graetly appreciated.

Mrs. Marie Marthe Galipeau

We would like to thank all our family and friends from far and near for making our 50th Anniversary such a memorable occasion. Thanks for gifts, cards, flowers, and best wishes. Special thanks to our family who put so much into making it a very special day.

With love, Colvin & Terry Watt

The board members and staff of La Bouffe Additionnelle would like to thank everyone who contributed to our annual food drive and Christmas Campaign. A successful 2006 Christmas Campaign can be attributed to the generous donations received and the involvement of caring volunteers. A total of 281 backets were prepared and distribued to needy families living within the Haut St-Laurent.

The family of the late Anita Harrigan would like to thank everyone who attended the funeral, and for the many expressions of sympathy, cards, flowers and food. Also, we are grateful to Donna Stevens for the care she received there. Special thanks for the help from Bob, Dolene and Wanda Helm. Thank-you Nelson Weippert for the service at the Kelly Funeral Home. Please consider this our personal thanks to everyone.

GOERNERT-KOSURIK - Tim and Elizabeth are thrilled to announce the birth of their daughter, Madison Quinn, born on December 31, 2006 at 9:52 a.m., weighing 8 lbs. at St. Mary's Hospital, Montreal, Quebec. Proud grandparents are Phillip & Frances Goernnert of Greenfield Park and John and Pat Kosturik of St. Bruno, Quebec.

IN MEMORIAM

DARRAGH, Daniel - In loving memory of a dear husband, father and grandfather who passed away four years ago on February 9, 2003. There is not a day that goes by that we don't think of you. We miss you very much. Until we meet again may God bless you and love as much as we do.

Your wife Hazel, John & Donna, Greg & Ann,

LEGROS, Camille - In loving memory of our Dad who died on January 17, 1989. Another year, another tear, Another memory without you here, If life could give us just one day, There'd be so much that we could say, We remember as we look to stars above, The gift that you gave us, your very precious

Lonely for you always, but alone we are never, Our love that we share with you Dad, will last

We miss you, Your children and grandchildren, Debbie, Pierre, Marc, Céline, Jacob, Noah, Darlene, Nils, Joey and Kristen.

Fond memories of a dear friend

I know you will join with me in expressing our deepest sympathy to the family of (Anikki Neiman) Nikki Capron, who often stressed the fact she did not want any visitation or memorial service when she passed away. Regrets of losing a dear friend, however, cannot go unsaid. Her concerns were

DUNN, Lois Margaret (née Kyle) - Airdric, Alberta, passed away peacefully on January 12, 2007 at home with her family. Born November 11, 1939, in Huntingdon, daughter of the late Canadian Cancer Society.

Charles and Amy (Hunter) Kyle. She enjoyed horse back riding, golfing, doing crossword puzzles and was an avid bridge player with her friends in Huntingdon. She loved getting together with her family and friends both old and new. She and Ken recently traveled Alberta with their RV club. Dearly missed by her beloved husband, Kenneth Dunn, sons Kyle, Airdrie, AB, Paul, Edmonton, AB and daughter Heidi, Carstairs, AB; adored grandchildren, Jessica, Nick, Stephanie, Zack and Baily. Cremation has taken place and there was no visitation held by requrest. A celebration of Lois' life will be held in the spring. Date and time will be announced in the Gleaner. Burial will take place at the Dunn Cemetery in Franklin Centre. If desired, flowers can be sent at the time of the celebration of life or donations made to the St. John's Anglican Church, Huntingdon; the Dunn Cemetery Corp., 46 Bridge St., Ormstown, QC JOS 1K0; or the Love you more Miss you more......



always for others and only for others.

It was a relaxed and fun time to be with Nikki. She and I played bridge from the time she retired to Ormstown until I left the area. I was honoured to be her partner and I must say because of Nikki we came first in our bridge marathons more than a couple of times. If we were not playing bridge she would bring out the Balderdash game. Many times when friends from out of town came to visit me we would be entertained by Nikki, at her home, with this fun game.

Nikki taught school in Seven Islands for many years. When she retired she and her husband Nick came to Ormstown where Jim and Margaret Dawson were instrumental in helping them find a home and

get settled in the area.

On one occasion when Nikki came up to Kemptville to play bridge (Ormstown versus Kemptville) she fell at our home and broke her hip. She was such a trooper through the whole ordeal; the operation in Ottawa, and the recuperation at her home. Nikki sent a note of thanks to the doctor in Kemptville who was so attentive to her when she arrived by ambulance at the Kemptville Hospital. A lady in our area read the note and wrote to Nikki asking if it was possible that she would be the same person she went to school with in Val D'Or. Margaret Carlson and Nikki connected again and Margaret has had school reunions at her home every summer since

Finally, we can all remember the happiness that Nikki's little grandson brought her; her happy moments in England with Maurleen, Michael and Lucas and the happiness her son Douglas, brought her and how much she enjoyed having him so close to her in the Montreal area.

Sleep well friend, it was hard on us losing you, but we are so happy that you are at

> Out-of-town friends, Ellen Vibert-Miller, Margaret Dawson and Margaret Carlson





